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November 10, 2020 

Cyber Security Forum Initiative 
Mr. Paul de Souza 
Founder Director President 
20130 Lakeview Center Plaza, Suite 120 
Ashburn, VA  20147 

 

Dear Mr. de Souza, 

As the CEO of CyFIR LLC, I wanted to drop you a note to thank you for all the support that CSFI has 
provided to CyFIR over the years.  The return we receive on the investment we make in our annual CSFI 
Gold sponsorship is significant.  Some of the benefits we have received over the years include the 
following: 

- Introductions to your members who have been instrumental in assisting CyFIR with solving a 
variety of issues we were working through. 

- Providing access to your network to help us communicate messages that we believe are 
important for the cyber security community. 

- Providing insights about potential clients and / or individuals at those clients that have been 
instrumental in helping CyFIR shape its proposal to those companies. 

- Helping us understand National Cyber Security Programs so that we could keep our clients and 
partners informed about potential opportunities available to them through these National 
Programs. 

CSFI has provided CyFIR with significant value added over the years.  And as I noted previously, we have 
recouped our Gold Sponsorship investment in CSFI many times over.  Thanks to you and your team for 
everything you do for the cyber security community. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Andrew Ward 

CEO for CyFIR LLC 


